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Executive Head Teacher 

Parents are reminded there is no supervision available on 

either site until 8.45 am each day.  Children on the Mostyn 

Site may not be left in the playgrounds unsupervised 

before that time.   

 

Parents are also reminded not to leave children in the 

offices waiting area on either site in the morning as there 

is no supervision.   

 

Children from Year 4 to Year 9 may wait before school on 

the Hackford Road site on condition of their good conduct 

in the playground.   

 

Please remember children on both sites are not allowed to 

be on the climbing equipment before or after school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 SATs 

SATS for Year 6 will begin the week of Monday 8th 

May 2017.  

 

It is vitally important that your child attends school 

every day during the exams and that they are in 

school for 8.55 am. 

 

All children in Year 6 will complete tests.  

 

All exams take place in the morning sessions with 

the first test of everyday starting at 9.15 am.  

 

Day Exam – Year 6 

 
Monday 8th May  

English : 

Reading 

Tuesday 9th May Grammar and  

Punctuation:  

Paper 1: questions 

Paper 2: spelling 

Wednesday 10th 
May 

Mathematics:  

Paper 1 - Arithmetic   

Paper 2 ς Reasoning  

Thursday 11th May Mathematics: 

Paper 3 ς Reasoning  

 

SATs club has now ended so school will finish as 

normal at 3.30 pm.   

 

 

 

 

 

Stars of the Week 

Congratulations go out to our stars of the week: 

Week of 17th April 2017 

William ς 3A 

Kareece ς 3B 

Picetra ς 3C 

William ς 3D 

Jack ς 3E 

!ΩWŀƴƛ ς 3F 

 

Week of 24th April 2017 

Jadine ς 3A 

Paige ς 3B 

Michelle ς 3C 

Hanad ς 3D 

Papa ς 3E 

Cameron ς 3F 

 

We are very pleased to being giving these stars of the 

week for a variety of accomplishments across the 

curriculum and more improvements in behaviour and 

presentation. 

 
 

 

     Visit our School Website www.durandacademy.com/ for more pictures and information. Find us on twitter @durandeducation 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Meals/Packed Lunches 

Parents should be reminded if you are changing 

from school meals to packed lunch or vice versa you 

must notify the office in writing.  This will then allow 

our records to be updated and avoid sending out 

unnecessary letters. 

 

Meal types can only be changed at the start of the 

new term. 

 

Parents are also reminded to ensure payment for 

school meals is made in advance to avoid receiving 

a reminder email or letter.  If you currently have any 

outstanding balances, please make payment via the 

office or online at 

www.scopay.com/durandacademy 

 

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council 

 

Last week the school council met again where we 

discussed possible activities to be held over the course 

of the summer term. We thought about ideas for a 

science day and activities for Year 6 pupils in school 

who are not attending the school journey. We also 

discussed our new project: the flower bed we have 

taken over on Van Gogh Walk! Pupils in Year 4, 5 and 

6 will be given the opportunity to help contribute to 

and maintain the garden. Here is a picture of our 

gardening plot below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sariah ς 4F 

Punctuality   
Congratulations to the following classes for having 

the best punctuality in April 2017!  

Nursery NA Year 5 5F 

Reception RA Year 6 6D 

Year 1 1A Year 7 7F 

Year 2 2A & 2E Year 8 8F 

Year 3 3F Year 9 9F 

Year 4 4E  

 

Attendance    
Congratulations to the following classes for having 

the best attendance in April 2017!  

Nursery NA Year 5 5D 

Reception RA & RB Year 6 6F 

Year 1 1D Year 7 7E & 7F 

Year 2 2E Year 8 8F 

Year 3 3C Year 9 9F 

Year 4 4F  

 

     Visit our School Website www.durandacademy.com/ for more pictures and information. Find us on twitter @durandeducation 

 

After School Club 

We would like to remind parents that 
After School Club finishes at 6.00 pm.  

Please ensure you collect children 
before this time.  If your child is 

collected late on three occasions their 
place will be automatically 

withdrawn. 
 

http://www.scopay.com/durandacademy


 

 

Last week 12 children were given the opportunity to go and compete in a swimming competition at Streatham 

Leisure Centre. The children were competing against 10 other schools.  

 

The children from Year 3 and Year 4 have been to training in the past few weeks and truly committed 

themselves! They showed amazing attitude and sportsmanship and they cheered each other on during the 

whole competition.  

 

The hard work and dedication massively paid off as the children came second in the competition.  

 

 

Swimming Gala – Year 3 and 4 

** CCOONNGGRRAA TTUULLAA TTIIOONNSS**   



 

 

hƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ ¸ŜŀǊ р ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ bŀǘǳǊŀƭ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ aǳǎŜǳƳ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ Ψ±ƻƭŎŀƴƻ ŀƴŘ 9ŀǊǘƘǉǳŀƪŜΩ 

specialists; here is the certificate to prove Year 5 pupils are now highly 

trained volcanologists. 

 

Pupils went up and helped Sarah to save towns, which children aptly named 

Ψ!ƴƎŜƭƭ ¢ƻǿƴΩ ŀƴŘ ΨWŜǊǎŜȅ ¢ƻǿƴΩΦ /Ǌȅǎǘŀƭ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴ ŜŀǊǘƘǉǳŀƪŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

destroyed Jersey Town, whilst Atiyah had to measure the heat of the lava to 

see if the volcano was explosive or effusive. Klara then went on to save the 

people of Volcano Town before it erupted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Trip 

You can view past newsletters on our website at http://www.durandacademy.com/news/. 
If the school does not have your email address please give it in to reception or email admin@durandprimary.com. 

 

 

http://www.durandacademy.com/news/
mailto:admin@durandprimary.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After a hard morning earning their NHM accredited Diploma in Earthquakes and Volcanoes, pupils went off in 

their groups to explore the museum. Children enjoyed going on the earthquake simulator, and talking with 

education officers. Tyler was able to hold ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ƭƛƻƴ ǎƪǳƭƭ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ ǿŀǎ ΨŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǉǳƛǘŜ ƘŜŀǾȅΩΣ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ YŀƳŀǊƛ 

was given the opportunity to hold a Koala skull. Pupils looked at themselves in strange mirrors which gave 

everyone a bit of a giggle.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Visit our School Website www.durandacademy.com/ for more pictures and information. Find us on twitter @durandeducation 

 

Year 5 Trip - continued 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I think the children would agree that they had a fantastic day, but even after all their hard work and training, 

not a single scientist was able to predict the hail stones on the journey home. 

 

 

 
 
 

  
 

  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      Visit our School Website www.durandacademy.com/ for more pictures and information. Find us on twitter @durandeducation 

 

Year 5 Trip - continued 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
You can view past newsletters on our website at http://www.durandacademy.com/news/. 

If the school does not have your email address please give it in to reception or email admin@durandprimary.com. 

 

Notices 

 
Medicine 

If your child needs to take medicine at school 
parents must send a signed and dated letter 

confirming this. Please ensure the letter includes 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŧǳƭƭ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŘŀǘŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ 

unable to administer medicine to your child. 
 

Absences 
If your child is going to be absent from school, we 

kindly request parents to leave a clear message on 

the school voicemail and not call to speak to the 

administrators directly.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents must leave a message on the voicemail for 

each day your child is absent from school. 

 

If your child is absent for more than three days, you 

must provide a letter from your doctor confirming 

ǘƘƛǎΦ  ²ƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

recorded as unauthorised. 

 

Footballs/Basketballs 

Please do not bring footballs or basketballs into the 

school. The school will provide balls for children to 

play with. 

 

 

Main Number 0207 

735 8348 

Press 1 

Hackford Road Site 

(Press 1 Absence) 

Press 2 

Mostyn Site 

(Press 1 Absence) 

Important Dates   
Tuesday 23rd May 2017 ς Year 2 Trip 

Wednesday 24th May 2017 ς Year 2 Trip 

Deadline for payment is Friday 12th May 2017 

 

Thursday 25th May 2017 ς School Photographs 

Friday 26th May 2017 ς School Photographs 

 

Monday 5th June 2017 ς Year 3B, 3D and 3E Trip  

 

Thursday 8th June 2017 ς Farm visiting Nursery and 

Reception Children 

 

Year 6 School Journey ς Monday 19th to Friday 23rd 

June 2017 

 

 

 
School Term Dates 2016-17 

Summer Term 
Finish Date Friday 26th May 2017 
 
Half Term Monday 29th May to Friday 

2nd June 2017 
 
Start Date Monday 5th June 2017 
Finish Date Tuesday 18th July 2017 
INSET Day Wednesday 19th July 2017 
INSET Day Thursday 20th July 2017 
INSET Day Friday 21st July 2017 
 

Contact Information 

If you have recently changed your 
number, home address or email 

address please let the school 
reception know. It is important to 

have up to date contact details for all 
the children in case of emergency. 

 

http://www.durandacademy.com/news/
mailto:admin@durandprimary.com

